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maintained in a clean, spillage-free 
condition. 

(1) Reusable waste containers which 
are emptied manually should have a 
capacity of no more than 35 gallons 
(132.51) in volume, unless they are 
mounted on casters and can be serviced 
by being rolled to the collection vehi-
cle and tilted for emptying. The con-
tainers should be constructed with 
rounded edges and tapered sides with 
the larger diameter at the top of the 
container to facilitate discharge of the 
solid waste by gravity. Containers 
should have two handles or bails lo-
cated directly opposite one another on 
the sides of the container. Containers 
should have covers which are tight-fit-
ting to resist the intrusion of water 
and vectors, and should be equipped 
with a suitable handle. Containers 
should be designed so that they cannot 
be tipped over easily. 

(2) Reusable waste containers which 
are emptied mechanically should be de-
signed or equipped to prevent spillage 
or leakage during on-site storage, col-
lection, or transport. The container 
should be easily cleanable and designed 
to allow easy access for depositing the 
waste and removing it by gravity or by 
mechanical means. The containers 
should be easily accessible to the col-
lection vehicle in an area which can 
safely accommodate the dimensions 
and weight of the vehicle. 

(b) Single-use plastic and paper bags 
should meet the National Sanitation 
Foundation Standard No. 31 for poly-
ethylene refuse bags and Standard No. 
32 for paper refuse bags, respectively. 
However, such bags do not need to have 
been certified by the National Sanita-
tion Foundation. Single-use bags con-
taining food wastes should be stored 
within the confines of a building or 
container between collection periods. 

§ 243.201 Safety. 

§ 243.201–1 Requirement. 

Collection systems shall be operated 
in such a manner as to protect the 
health and safety of personnel associ-
ated with the operation. 

§ 243.201–2 Recommended procedures: 
Operations. 

(a) All solid waste collection per-
sonnel should receive instructions and 
training in safe container and waste 
handling techniques, and in the proper 
operation of collection equipment, 
such as those presented in Operation 
Responsible: Safe Refuse Collection. 

(b) Personal protective equipment 
such as gloves, safety glasses, res-
pirators, and footwear should be used 
by collection employees, as appro-
priate. This equipment should meet the 
applicable provisions of the Occupa-
tional Safety and Health Administra-
tion Standards for Subpart I—Personal 
Protective Equipment (29 CFR 1910.132 
through 1910.137). 

(c) Scavenging should be prohibited 
at all times to avoid injury and to pre-
vent interference with collection oper-
ations. 

(d) When conducting carryout collec-
tion, a leakproof and puncture-proof 
carrying container should be used to 
minimize the potential for physical 
contact between the collector and the 
solid waste or the liquids which may 
derive from it. 

§ 243.202 Collection equipment. 

§ 243.202–1 Requirement. 
(a) All vehicles used for the collec-

tion and transportation of solid waste 
(or materials which have been sepa-
rated for the purpose of recycling) 
which are considered to be operating in 
interstate or foreign commerce shall 
meet all applicable standards estab-
lished by the Federal Government, in-
cluding, but not limited to, Motor Car-
rier Safety Standards (49 CFR parts 390 
through 396) and Noise Emission Stand-
ards for Motor Carriers Engaged in 
Interstate Commerce (40 CFR part 202). 
Federally owned collection vehicles 
shall be operated in compliance with 
Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Stand-
ards (49 CFR parts 500 through 580). 

(b) All vehicles used for the collec-
tion and transportation of solid waste 
(or materials which have been sepa-
rated for the purpose of recycling) shall 
be enclosed or adequate provisions 
shall be made for suitable cover, so 
that while in transit there can be no 
spillage. 
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